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The minutes of the meeting of Caston parish council held on Monday 6th November 2006 in Caston village hall at 7.30pm.





Present:	Mr J Chapman, chairman.


		Mr P Hall, vice chairman.				


		Mrs K Farmbrough.


		Mrs E Kittell


		Mrs J Horner.


		Mr D Blincow.


		Mr P Chapman.





Also present:	Mr A Bunn, Mr M Teager, Mrs V Uszkiewicz, councillor J Rogers and Tracey Robertson from The Wayland Partnership. Apologies were received from Mr & Mrs Brooker. 





1	To consider apologies  for absence: None





2	It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 2nd October 2006  could be 


	signed as a correct record.





3	Councillors to declare existence & nature of interest in any agenda item: Mr D Blincow. Mrs


	K Farmbrough, Mrs J Horner and Mr J Chapman, item 5 Finance To approve the proposed budget, all being    	members of the village hall committee, the clerk concluded that, there being no major changes to donations to 	the village hall from past years, theirs would not be prejudicial and could remain in the meeting. Mrs Horner 	declared an interest in grass cutting in the budget, being a member of the parochial church council, who 	employed the same contractor as the parish council.





4	Wayland Partnership: Tracey Robertson the new Development Manager introduced herself to the parish council.  	She briefly outlined the main projects that she would be working on, Firstly reconvening the Youth Focus Group, 	consulting with the young people, finding out what they needed in terms of activities. Secondly, Well Wayland 	Group, this promotes healthy living and as of next year there will be a health week, previously this had only been


	one day.  Thirdly Building Inclusive, a project which will bring all walks of life together, to share knowledge and 	experiences. 





5	Finance: It was resolved the following payments could be made:


	a) Stow Bedon & Breckles parish council, £21.98 half share of cost of printer cartridges.


	b) Watton Citizens Advice Bureau, donation of £90.00.


	It was resolved additional payments could be made:


	RG Maintenance, October grass cutting £70.50 plus one additional cut for September 


	£35.25. Mrs J Horner £5.70 postage in connection with the Remembrance Book, Hilton


	Studios, £44.24, reproduction of old photos for the Remembrance Book.  


	To approve the proposed budget for 2007/8: It was resolved to include £100.00 for councillor/clerk training


	and that the Village green grass cutting be amended to £650.00.


	To consider precept requirements for 2007/8 currently £4000.00: It was resolved that there would be no 	increase, should there be a shortfall this could be drawn from reserves.


	The clerk asked the parish council if they would re-approve the Annual Return 2005/6 as she had made two 


	compensating errors, that had been corrected, the errors did not alter the reserves at the end of the year. It was 


	resolved that the Annual Return could be re-approved.


	 


	


6	Planning Responses :


	a) Nina Lond-Caulk – Allcrest The Street – Erection three bed bungalow – The clerk read from a copy


	of a letter from Breckland District Council to Mr Scott-Brown architect of the bungalow, in the opinion


	of the Planning Enforcement Officer  the existing unauthorised structure should be completely removed


	and replaced with the previously approved garage design. 


    	b) Jeffrey Martyn Wood- Millside Griston Road- New porch to front, new porch to rear,


     	extension to existing kitchen and loft conversion – Permission Granted.
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	c) Mr & Mrs Precious - 3 Hunters Ride - Proposed new sun lounge & pitched roof over existing flat roofed


   	Garage & porch - No objections - Awaiting response from Breckland. 	 


   	d) C Lowe – Development Attleborough Road –  There had been no response to the clerk letter.


 	e) Mr & Mrs Walker - Chapel cottages - In reply to the Parish Councils concerns regarding Chapel Cottages the 	clerk read from a copy of a letter from Breckland District 	Council to Mr & Mrs Walker. “ At the time of granting 	consent a condition was attached which stated That:- the garage block hereby permitted shall not be used at any 	time other than for purposes ancillary to the residential use of the dwelling.  As part of a bi-annual survey this 	department is writing to all such properties that had ancillary conditions attached to ensure that the use of the 	garage has not changed, and is not being used for residential accommodation.


    	f)  Mr M Sercombe & Miss A Womack - 3 bridge Cottages - Two storey extension to dwelling & new cart style     


    	garage - No objections were made.





7          Correspondence: Councillors folder to be circulated for information only. The chairman read:


	Invitation to Stanta liaison Group Meeting - Tuesday 5th December 2006 - No one wished to attend.


	Invitation to Breckland to Town & Parish Council Forum Tuesday 12th December 2006 - No one wished to 


	attend.





8	Matters to report: 


	Caston Mobile Post Office: The clerk reported that the parish councils complaint regarding the inconsistency 


	of the hours the post office was open had been passed to Area Manager responsible for Caston Mobile Post 


	Office so that he could address with the office their contractual responsibilities on the opening and closing times.


	It was reported a notice had been placed on the notice board outside the village hall stating that the Post Office


	would open at 8.30am and close at 10.30am Mondays and Wednesdays excluding bank holidays.  The clerk


	will put this in the Waylander.





 9	Standards Committee hearing 18th September 2006:


	The Standards Committee considered allegations made by a member of the public that at the meeting of Caston 	parish council on the 6th June 2005 Councillor P Chapman did not declare an interest in the discussion regarding 	a public	entertainment licence at Chase Farm, and that he was rude and disrespectful to a member of the public.


	The committee RESOLVED that:


	1) On the question of the declaration of interest, we find that the matter of the public entertainment licence at


	Chase Farm, Caston was not on the agenda and that there was no expectation that decisions would be taken


	on it; although the meeting had been opened, the public session was not part of the meeting itself, and therefore


	Councillors would not be expected to declare an interest; therefore we accept that the circumstances of the 	meeting contributed to the  difficulties Councillor Chapman found himself in and we do not find there was a 	breach of the Code.  


	2) On the allegation that Councillor Chapman was rude and disrespectful, we find that there is not enough 	evidence to substantiate the allegation.


	


	In summing up, the chairman stated that in the course of a long discussion, the committee noted there may be


	a number of irregularities in matters of procedures for Parish Councils in general and that the District Council


	would review and forward guidance notes to all parish clerks to cover these issues.  





	Complaint against Councillor J Chapman, the investigating officer informed the committee the Complainant had


	decided not to proceed with the complaint and evidence had not been put forward.


	The committee RESOLVED:


	That the allegations be dismissed and no further action on the complaint be taken.


     


10	Remembrance Book: Mrs Horner reported that the two new photos were now in the Remembrance Book.





11	Parish Council Website: Mr Brooker having sent his apologies, had informed the clerk there was nothing to 	report.  Councillors discussed the title of the website, and concluded that the word “council” be removed,


	and it should be “Caston Parish Website“.  The clerk was asked to contact Mr Brooker.   
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12	Home Watch: Mr Bearne sent a report again urging vigilance as now the the evenings being darker, there was


	a likelihood of an increase in crime, so put in place those crime prevention things you have up to now just 	thought about.  Look closely at agencies making doorstep collections, claimed to be on behalf of charities.


	There must be a registered charity number some where on the literature, if in doubt check with the charity head   


	Office to confirm they have collectors in your area,





13	Village Appraisal: Nothing to report.





14	Matters for future discussion:


	The clerk was asked to contact Breckland District Council to ask if the leaves and other debris could be cleared


	from the pavement along The Street, particularly from the village green to Flaxmoor House.





	The parish council congratulated the clerk on gaining the Certificate in Local Council Administration.  The clerk 	will now contact NCAPTC with regard to the parish council gaining Quality Status.  








It was agreed that the next meeting of Caston parish council would be held on Monday 4th December 2006 at 7.30pm in Caston village hall.





	There being no further business the chairman closed the meeting at 8.55pm.





Public participation; Councillor John Rogers reported, there will be a 20mph speed limit along Thetford Road Watton,


there are 7 policemen for the area and 1 more still to be appointed, the bend on the Watton Road at Barn Ruche is to be 


made safer and that there will be a Traffic Warden in Watton 2/3 days a week and that parking in the High Street will be changing.
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